5-9-,2012 MARY GOUGE MUNTY CLERK



Law Enforcement Committee Meeting April 2, 2012

- Members Present: Ken Arney, JoAnn Blankenship, Ronnie Trivett, Robert Gobble, Buford Peters, Scott Sams, Richard Winters, L.C. Tester.
- All members present. News media, concerned citizens and Commissioner John Lewis was also in attendance.
- Meeting was called to order by Ken Arney, Chairman at 6:55 p.m.
- Motion was made by L.C. Tester, seconded by Ronnie Trivett to approve the minutes of the last meeting, March 5, 2012 as printed. All ayes, motion carried.

Old Business

Chairman Arney stated that the Fireworks Ordinance was being re-worked and was "out of his hands" at this point and that it was going in a new direction.

JoAnn Blankenship, along with John Lewis stated that several of the Volunteer Fire Departments had voiced opposition concerning the ordinance as currently drafted.

No other business was discussed and a motion to adjourn was made by Buford Peters, seconded by Ronnie Trivett. All ayes, meeting adjourned at 7:00 p.m.

Submitted by,

Patsy H. Lewis, Secretary

Ken Arney, Chairman